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Dear Reader,
I wrote these stories because I wanted to create a book series that my 
own children would love. It’s so special to me that now I get to share 
these stories with you.
Before becoming an author, I was a classroom science teacher. Most of 
the experiments you read about in these stories can be modified to be 
done at home. As you follow along with Zoey and Sassafras adventures, I 
hope that you’re inspired to try out some science experiments of your own.
I also hope that you’ll always keep an eye out for magic. You never 
know when a baby dragon might ring YOUR doorbell!





 










